
 

May 23, 2018 

 

  
John Tessman 
P.O. Box 299 
Tomah, WI 54660  
 

 

 Subject: Approval of Remedial Action Change Order, Band Box Cleaners & Laundry, Inc. 

  122 East Oak Street, Sparta, DNR BRRTS# 02-42-551921 

 

Mr. Tessman: 

Your proposed change order is approved. You may proceed with the proposed work. The DNR received 

the change order request prepared by REI Engineering, Inc. and submitted on your behalf on May 21, 

2018. 

 
The work proposed includes updating historical data to current standards and preparing a case closure request. 

In addition, the change order also requests funds for the abandonment of monitoring wells associated with this 

site, the soil vapor extraction wells and sub-slab vapor ports. 

 
Cost approved for this change order is $8,527.00 for consulting and $441.00 for field supplies, for a total of 

$8,968.00. This approval does not guarantee the reimbursement of costs under the Dry Cleaner 

Environmental Response Program. Final determination regarding the eligibility of costs for reimbursement 

will be made at the time of claim review. 

 
Please be aware that you are required to comply with all applicable statutes and administrative rules including 

the NR 700 series, Wisconsin Administrative Code, hazardous waste management and wastewater discharges. 

 
If you have any questions regarding the content of this letter, please contact me at 715-839-3750 

or MatthewA.Thompson@wisconsin.gov. 

 

 
 

Matt Thompson  

Hydrogeologist 

Remediation & Redevelopment 
 

 

 

cc:       Brian Bailey, REI, via email 

DERF Fund Manager- CF/2, Madison 

 

 

 
 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Daniel L. Meyer, Secretary 

 Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 

TTY Access via relay - 711 

 

State of Wisconsin 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
101 S. Webster Street 
Box 7921 

Madison WI  53707-7921 

 dnr.wi.gov 
wisconsin.gov 
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